Lake Parker Association, Inc. West Glover, Vt. 05875

The annual business meeting of the Lake Parker Association was held on July 9, 1994 in West Glover after a well attended pot luck supper.

New members were introduced and welcomed by President John Washburn; the Davises from Ohio in the former Holt camp, and John Reeves in the former Roach camp.

Mary Smith read the minutes of the 1993 business meeting, and Joyce Croteau gave the Treasurer's report:

Cash on Hand July 1, 1994 \$9,181.44, from Certificate of Deposit \$5,000., AIA Account \$1,593.83, checking account \$2,587.62.. Receipts for the year totaled \$1,132.20 from dues and interest. General expenditures: \$825.70, Weed Control Expense \$969.35, for a total expenditure of \$1,795.05.

John informed the membership that he had applied to the State for a weed control project grant and it has been approved and is expected to be approximately \$450.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

There was no report on Home Safety.

FISHING: Lora Atherton reported she had received a response to her 1993 letter to the State Fish and Wildlife Department inquiring about the varieties and stocking of fish in the lake.

John commented that State fish biologists would be at the lake next week to investigate the cause of the fish kill prevalent the last couple weeks. It is thought to be a natural occurring phenomenon, probably oxygen related.

WATER QUALITY: Bob Johnson participated in a water quality conference recently. He explained to the membership how the clarity of the lake is measure. This summer's readings are starting to improve and are nearly equal to last year's. Typically the clarity improves a little each year. He warned about two threats to water quality; Eurasian Water Milfoil and Zebra Mussels. A sample of EWM was displayed and the mussel was described as Clam like, being 3/4 inch, brown with read/white stripes.

There was no report on the Watershed Survey.

BOATING SAFETY: Don LaClair knew of no problems in this area. John advised that the water Resources Board is again holding public meetings to establish rules/regulations

limiting or restricting use of motorboats and jet skis on Vermont lakes. As proposed, jet skis will probably not be allowed on our lake, and some speed limits will be established.

WEED CONTROL: Anyone willing to volunteer to cut and harvest weeds should contact Randy Williams by calling his camp.

MAPS/MEMBERSHIPS: Lynn Washburn reported there were 93 paid memberships in 1993. The goal for 1994 is <u>94</u>. There are six cottages for sale on the lake. Two long time members are deceased - Floyd Taylor and Leonard Tetreault. Special thanks was extended to Lora Atherton and Jennie Monette for their kitchen help, and to Mary Gates for continuing to observe court proceedings last fall in the prosecution of the vandalism/burglary suspects.

John reported proposed tax reform legislation which could have adversely impacted second/vacation home owners was not passed in this past legislative session.

Donations of \$100. each to the Glover Ambulance Fund, the Glover Fire Department and the Orleans County Sheriff's Department were approved by the membership.

Betsy Day has reported that last year's donation to the ambulance fund was used for the purchase of a rope throw for water rescue. Since this year's donation to the OCSD is a reduction from last year, a letter will accompany the check explaining that the Association operated at a deficit last year.

Don Kiley has been mowing the fishing access area. Members are encouraged to help keep that area free of trash, etc.

Before the 8:00 adjournment members were urged to attend the August 13 pot luck supper after which Peter Ducham will do a presentation on his time in the Malaysian rainforest.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary T. Smith , Secretary July 15, 1994

Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

FINANCIAL STATEMENT	JULY	1,1993-JUNE 30,1994
BALANCE - Cash on Hand July 1, 1993		\$9,844.29
RECEIPTS: Membership dues - 1993 Membership dues - 1994 Interest on CD AIA account Now (checking acct.)	\$ 345.00 520.00 183.63 63.71 19.86	
Total Receipts: GENERAL EXPENDITURES:	\$1,132.20	\$10,976.49
 General (postage, copies, supplies, fees, e Rent of West Glover Church Donations 	\$250.70 50.00 <u>525.00</u>	
Total General Expense WEED CONTROL Supplies (postage, copies etc.) Equipment Storage Insurance (equipment) Maintenance (labor, parts) Registration (boat and trailer)	\$ 825.70 \$298.35 200.00 406.00 30.00 35.00	
Total Weed Control Expe	nse \$969.35	
GRAND TOTAL EXPENDITURE		\$ <u>1.795.05</u>
BALANCE Cash on Hand July 1, 1994		\$ 9181.44
Balance in Howard Bank CD Balance in Howard Bank AIA Account Balance in Howard Bank Now Checking	\$5,000.00 1,593.82 Acct. <u>2,587.62</u>	
Total:	\$9181.44	
Respectfully submitted,		

Joyce E. Croteau, Treasurer